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Issue 139,24th February 2023 

Weekly Wrap-Up Newsletter   

The weekly wrap- up newsletter is a platform to  link and update staff and project stakeholders on the hap-

penings in all Project Implementation Units (PIUs) and Project Management Unit (PMU) on the progress of  

projects CAUSE implemented in various communities  of Honiara, Guadalcanal (areas outside of town      

boundary), Auki, Gizo, Noro and Munda. CAUSE is Financed by Australia Government and the World Bank 

 

The PMU office today conducted a presentation on the project quarterly progress report. The meeting was attended by 

the City Clerk and his officers together with the project staff. Project Manager Cris Afable led the presentation followed 

by questions and answers session.  

Project Update 

The Gizo MSG phase two is fully completed. Market vendors are  pleased 

with the upgrade.  

Gizo MSG Upgrade completed  Gizo –Tophill concrete road completed. 

The Gizo tophill concrete road is fully completed and now being used by public.  



News/ Announcements. 

1. An International Monetary Fund (IMF) team led by Mr. Masafumi Yabara visited Solomon Islands during February 8 to 21 to hold discussions on the 

2023 Article IV Consultation.  

2. Solomon Telekom Company Limited’s television service TTV and the National Broadcaster Solomon Islands Broadcasting Corporation (SIBC) have 

agreed on a carriage relationship to broadcast the new SIBC TV service nationwide on TTV’s transmitters and streaming Application TTV Now.  

3. The registration of the Tina Community Benefit Share Fund (CBSF) is on track, following a one-day consultation and the appointment of an interim-

committee in last week.   

Savo Heights -Upgrade  

Work is currently going on the upgrade of Savo heights road in the West 

Honiara.  

Geology Road - Upgrade  

Work on the road upgrade at geology area in the central Honiara has gone 

well last week.  People living within this area are very happy to see the up-

grade as it helps them a lot in their daily movements.  

Noro clinic renovation to complete soon 

The Noro clinic renovation is set to complete next week. So far nurse in charge 

of the clinic is excited of the work done so far and is looking forward to move 

inside new working environment.   

Work on the Point Cruz under pass is progressing however, team is slowing 

down and watching the weather. Once weather is improve and identified prob-

lem area is ok to go then work will continue in the coming days.  

Point Cruz under pass 


